To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:28:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 5:53 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

ΚY

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Carla Miller 137 Robon Rd Russell, KY 41169

To:

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Monday, November 30, 2020 3:44:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Thursday, November 26, 2020 9:26 AM

To: PSC Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 26, 2020

Public Information Office

ΚY

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

We moved here from Illinois because I was let go from my 30 year job thank you covid. We could not afford to live in Illinois because of constant raising of taxes and utilities. Please consider when raising rates about seniors who are on fixed incomes, also think about that one day You too will be a senior and your parents will be seniors.

Donna Kroll 158 Trinity Lane Hagerhill KY 41222

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Donna Kroll 158 Trinity Lane Hagerhill, KY 41222

To: Subject:Case #2020-00174

Date: Wednesday, December 2, 2020 8:57:00 AM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

From: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, December 2, 2020 8:34 AM **To:** PSC Executive Director <PSCED@ky.gov>

Subject: FW: Case #2020-00174

From: Ed Fessler

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 3:04 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Case #2020-00174

To whom it may concern;

I am writing in opposition to the proposal to have homeowners with solar to sell their excess power at wholesale rates and buy it back at retail rates.

I currently have solar on my home, and while these new rates would not affect me for 25 years, I am concerned for new customers that the proposal is extremely unfair, and that it will discourage solar energy installations in Kentucky that are needed to control global warming and the creation and retention of much needed jobs.

Before I had solar installed on my home, I paid \$832.91 for electricity for my home the previous year. Last year I generated all the electricity I used, but I still paid a total of \$206.64 for connection fees. That means I am still paying 25% of what I previously paid for all my electric for being connected to the grid and to help maintain it. I think this is fair. I do not think this harms the electric providers in any way other than the fact that they do not get to sell and make a profit on a very small portion of electricity that they would have normally sold me. This definitely does not harm any other customers that are attached to the grid. In fact, they are benefiting from my payment to help maintain the grid, as opposed to if I had a

battery system and was not connected to the grid at all.

I have just given you cost analysis for my home. Please require KPC to do a "cost-of-service study" to prove its claims against net-metering, before approving rate changes.

One other VERY IMPORTANT note: I am very concerned that power companies are being very short sited and in fact are shooting themselves in the foot. If this new system is approved, new home solar installations will undoubtedly drop, due to not making as much financial sense to the homeowner. The homeowner will look into installing a battery system to compensate, but will likely decide that it is still too expensive. But beware!!! Battery prices have already been dropping fast, and will continue to do so. If you discourage customers from connecting to the grid for net metering, they will wait until prices for batteries drop until it makes financial sense to install a battery system instead, and not be connected to the grid at all. Battery prices WILL drop to this level sooner than you think. When this happens, customers may flock to this option in mass, and this could be devastating to the power grid, as those who cannot afford to make the investment in a solar installation will be the only ones connected to the grid and will be required to support it alone. The grid may become unsustainable in this scenario.

Sincerely,

Ed Fessler

To:

 Subject:
 RE: PSC Case #2020-000174 (KPC App)

 Date:
 Monday, November 30, 2020 3:44:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

From:

Sent: Tuesday, November 24, 2020 11:38 AM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: PSC Case #2020-000174 (KPC App)

Dear PSC Commissioners Schmitt, Chandler & Dr Mathews,

I have submitted written and oral testimony regarding the Case # 2020-000174 (KPC App) describing my objections to their proposed changes in net metering pricing and where I address the criteria for a fair, just, reasonable and based on the evidence ruling emphasizing the need to maintain a competitive, free market solar industry for Ky's distributed energy future.

However, the underlying reason for my concern is global warming; a reasonable nexus to maintain current net metering pricing. It occurred to me that some of you may find it useful to have an update of the urgency of the threat. With that in mind, here's a short video introduction to the subject. The first ten minutes of this video, "Can We Cool the Planet?" is a great overview of the crisis. Although as a PSC commissioner you may also be interested in the entire one-hour video. It is an excellent overview of current, developing clean energy solutions.

https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/nova/video/can-we-cool-the-planet/

Thank you for your consideration of my suggestion. Please contact me whenever you may have any questions on this subject.

Sincerely,

Henry Jackson 1000 Rain Court Lexington, KY 40515-1017

To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:29:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 5:53 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

KY

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jeffrey Yates 1320 Nth 2nd Str Ironton, OH 45638

To: Subject:

2020-00174

Date: Monday, November 30, 2020 3:45:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

From: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 9:35 AM **To:** PSC Executive Director <PSCED@ky.gov>

Subject: 2020-00174

From: PSC Consumer Web Inquiry < PSC.Consumer.Inquiry@ky.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 8:49 AM

To: PSC Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: FW: KY PSC Utility Inquiry

From: KY Public Service Commission cfilings@ky.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 26, 2020 6:09 PM

To: PSC Consumer Web Inquiry < PSC.Consumer.Inquiry@ky.gov>

Subject: KY PSC Utility Inquiry

Below is the result of your feedback form. It was submitted by Thursday, November 26, 2020 at 6:08 PM

.____

Name: Jimmie Pack

Address: 72 Hode Road / PO Box 106

City: Warfield State: KY

Zip Code: 41267

Phone number where you can be reached:

on

Home phone: Utility Name: Kentucky Power

State the nature of your concern: I am writing to object to the PSC and KEP rule change regarding solar power puechase of excess power by solar customers. You should be ashamed to allow KEP to only pay 25% of actual cost when they are going to charge another customer 100% of rate. Currently I am in the process of converting before the Dec 11 change date. Its criminal what you as a regulating body are doing and have done in the past few years. The want a 25% increase now. We had an increase when they converted from coal to natural gas. Then they asked customers to pay for demolition of coal plant. They assured us before all the changes that electricity would be cheaper using natural gas, but my bill has went fro averaging \$150 per month to \$230 per month with a 25% increase it will reach \$300 per month. Eastern KY is one of the poorest areas of the country and you are forcing people to choose between heat and food. I thought the job of the PSC was to look out for residents not codify the utility companies. I urge you to reconsider bout the rate increase and the solar buy back rate. You are forcing customers to be customers of KEP forever if they are allowed to buy my solar at a 75% discount and sell it at full pirce. This is wrong and you as members of the PSC should be ashamed. Jimmie Pack

Have you contacted the utility about the problem: No

To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:28:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 7:50 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

KY

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Ms. Kathryn Bartram 510 Happy Hollow Hanging Rock, OH 34145

To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:29:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 5:48 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

Service Commission, The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Sincerely, Kim Yates 105 Pollitt Rd Russell, Ky

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kim Yates 105 Pollitt Rd Russell, KY 41169

To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:28:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 6:18 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Nancy Howard 3033 South Fifth St Ironton, OH 45638

To:

Subject: RE: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 2:29:00 PM

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Company. Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration. Please cite the case number in this matter, 2020-00174, in any further correspondence. The documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?Case=2020-00174.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Best Regards,

Brandon Bruner Administrative Branch Manager Filings Branch General Administration

Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd. Frankfort, KY 40601

----Original Message-----

From: AARP

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 5:53 PM

To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Comments for Kentucky Power's Rate Request No. 2020-00174

Nov 30, 2020

Public Information Office

KY

Dear Office,

I urge the Kentucky Public Service Commission to ensure that Kentucky Power's rate proposals are fair to residential customers (PSC DOCKET 2020-00174).

The proposed 16% residential increase is high and places an unfair burden on residential customers - especially during a pandemic.

Utility rates are an essential pocketbook issue for people age 50-plus and their families, many of whom struggle to balance paying utility bills and other household expenses along with buying food and medicine.

Please prevent the unfair Kentucky Power residential rate hike proposals.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Pat Reed 2517 South Fourth St Ironton, OH 45638 *Angela M Goad Assistant Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204 *Thomas J FitzGerald Counsel & Director Kentucky Resources Council, Inc. Post Office Box 1070 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40602 *Katie M Glass Stites & Harbison 421 West Main Street P. O. Box 634 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40602-0634

*Barry Alan Naum Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 1100 Brent Creek Blvd., Suite 101 Mechanicsburg, PENNSYLVANIA 17050 *Hector Garcia-Santana American Electric Power Service Corporation 1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor Post Office Box 16631 Columbus, OHIO 43216 *Lisa A. Lucas Administrative Assistant Jenkins Fenstermaker, PLLC 325 Eighth Street Huntington, WEST VIRGINIA 25701

*Clay A. Barkley Strobo Barkley PLLC 239 South 5th Street Ste 917 Louisville, KENTUCKY 40202 *Jody Kyler Cohn Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202 *Larry Cook Assistant Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204

*Carrie H Grundmann Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 110 Oakwood Drive, Suite 500 Winston-Salem, NORTH CAROLINA 27103 *Joe F Childers Joe F. Childers & Associates 300 Lexington Building 201 West Short Street Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507 *Michael A Frye Honorable Jenkins Fenstermaker, PLLC 325 Eighth Street Huntington, WEST VIRGINIA 25701

*Christen M Blend American Electric Power Service Corporation 1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor Post Office Box 16631 Columbus, OHIO 43216 *John Horne
Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate
700 Capitol Avenue
Suite 20
Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204

*Matt Partymiller
President
Kentucky Solar Industries Association
1038 Brentwood Court
Suite B
Lexington, KENTUCKY 40511

*Don C Parker Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 300 Kanawha Blvd, East Charleston, WEST VIRGINIA 25301 *Honorable Kurt J Boehm Attorney at Law Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202 *Matthew Miller Sierra Club 50 F Street, NW, Eighth Floor Washington, DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 20001

*Honorable David Edward Spenard Strobo Barkley PLLC 239 South 5th Street Ste 917 Louisville, KENTUCKY 40202

*Kentucky Power Company 1645 Winchester Avenue Ashland, KY 41101 *J. Michael West Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204 *Honorable Michael L Kurtz Attorney at Law Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202

*Honorable Mark R Overstreet Attorney at Law Stites & Harbison 421 West Main Street P. O. Box 634 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40602-0634

*Robert D. Gladman American Electric Power Service Corporation 1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor Post Office Box 16631 Columbus, OHIO 43216

*Randal A. Strobo Strobo Barkley PLLC 239 South 5th Street Ste 917 Louisville, KENTUCKY 40202

*Tanner Wolffram American Electric Power Service Corporation 1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor Post Office Box 16631 Columbus, OHIO 43216